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Program Manager Update

CARER CONNECT NEWSLETTER  | ISSUE 20, JANUARY - MARCH

Welcome carers to another SFC Newsletter packed with information. 
 

Well, this year is well under way and it looks like it is going to be a very
exciting year with some big changes for SFC, such as moving into new

office space.
This space will allow us to offer our carers a space that is child friendly

and welcoming. It not too far away from our office now, so still in a
location that is accessible. More details of the new address will be sent

out to everyone as we get closer to the moving date. 
 

Our focus for 2021, is to offer more flexible training opportunities and
developing our carer support groups. We are commited to keep you all
informed of any changes to legislation that impacts on carers, training

opportunities, and event through face book, by emails, through our
newsletter and by your case worker. If you are not a member of SFC

Carers face book page yet, please join us. 
 

Some highlights of this newsletter are the partnership with “Hope in a
Suitcase”, the new “Statement of Commitment to Queensland Foster &

Kinship Carers”, Carer support groups, Workshops for Youth
engagement and the opportunity to win a “Thermomix” plus much

more! 
 

Wishing everyone a safe and enjoyable Easter. 
 

Judy Williams 
Program Manager. 

 



Happy New Year to you and your families. I sincerely hope 2021 has started well and
continues this way for you all.

2021 is geared to be another busy and positive year for Althea Projects. Confirming
that in late May, early June Shared Family Care and Corporate office will relocate to
one of the tenancies that is part of the new development being built by BM Webb
Industries in Fleming Street. We are looking forward to the new location that will
enable us to have more space to deliver services. As part of the floor design we have
incorporated a large conference room, 2 meeting rooms and a family room. We want
this space to be welcoming, engaging and one you can access that adds value to your
experiences working with us.

For those who aren’t aware Althea Projects, Townsville Drop in Centre started a social
enterprise last year called Morehead Meals. This service is focused on connecting our
community through affordable, ethical, healthy and delicious pre-made meals. By
purchasing meals from us you are directly contributing to a healthier, resilient, and
more connected Townsville. Money from each meal purchase will be reinvested back
into Morehead Meals to assist us to grow the enterprise to provide opportunities for
homeless and long-term unemployed in our community to gain the necessary skills
and confidence to improve their employability. Meals are $6 each or $25 for 6. If you
haven’t already come across our new social enterprise please visit our website to find
out more.

Althea Projects Wee Care service continues to deliver a Playgroup Thursday mornings
from 9.30am to 11.30am, excluding school holidays, at our South Townsville location.
The Playgroup is affiliated with Playgroup Qld. The primary objective of our Playgroup
is to provide an educational, recreational and social playgroup in a discrimination
free environment that will meet the needs of families, caregivers, and children within
our community. If you would like to find out more contact Wee Care on 4772 4499 or
resi@altheaprojects.org.au. 

Thank you for your continued commitment to foster and kinship caring and the trust
you place with Althea Projects to support you in this important role you play in our
community.

 
Paula La Rosa

CEO- Althea Projects

CEO Update

CARER CONNECT NEWSLETTER  | ISSUE 20, JANUARY - MARCH



PROGRAM MANAGER
Judith Williams - judith@altheaprojects.org.au 
TEAM LEADER
Justin Pascoe - justin.pascoe@altheaprojects.org.au
QUALITY MANAGER
Kelli-Ann - kelli-ann@altheaprojects.org.au
INTAKE OFFICER
Katisha Skeene - katisha.skeene@altheaprojects.org.au
ADMINISTRATION
Kaelen-Jae Watts - kaelen.watts@altheaprojects.org.au
ADMINISTRATION TRAINEE
Tanika Ryan - tanika.ryan@altheaprojects.org.au
CULTURAL ADVISOR
Lena Watego - lena.watego@altheaprojects.org.au 
FAMILY CASE WORKER
Beverley Barry - beverley.barry@altheaprojects.org.au
FAMILY CASE WORKER
Ainslee Tirendi - ainslee.tirendi@altheaprojects.org.au  
FAMILY CASE WORKER
Mikayla Johnstone - mikaylaj@altheaprojects.org.au 
FAMILY CASE WORKER
Janine McFarlane - janine.mcfarlane@altheaprojects.org.au
FAMILY CASE WORKER
Joshua Burke - joshua.burke@altheaprojects.org.au
FAMILY CASE WORKER
Emily Fiamingo - emily.fiamingo@altheaprojects.org.au
FAMILY CASE WORKER 
Anne-Marie Houston - anne-marie@altheaprojects.org.au
ASSESSMENTS OFFICER
Yana Bull - yana.bull@altheaprojects.org.au
INTENSIVE FAMILY SUPPORT WORKER
Mary Elwin - mary.elwin@altheaprojects.org.au

 STAFF LIST
  The list below are all current workers employed at Althea Projects - Shared Family Care
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Yidiny is the name of one of the
languages spoken in the Cairns region
extending to Gordonvale and along the

tablelands to Kairi.  

LEARNING LANGUAGE 

GIRRAGUNYDJIY
means GREEN

FROG in the

Yidiny Language.

It's pronounced

"Gear-a-gun-gee".   

Shared Family Care is going to make it a standing page in the Carer
Connect Newsletter to have an Indigenous Australian word and/or

words and definition, as well as which tribe it originates from.
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Turn your Television onto Channel 34 for our Indigenous TV network
called NITV.
Listen to our Indigenous radio station 4K1G which is on channel
107.1FM.
Shared Family Care will encourage you to attend the different
CULTURAL Events in the region. This is an opportunity to acknowledge
leader's past, present and emerging and experience First Nation's
Culture.
Display Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander artwork around your
house.
Display photos of the children and their families in their bedroom.

 
To assist with making your home culturally safe for our young First Nation’s

people here are a few suggestions:
 

If in doubt, please do not hesitate to call Shared Family Care and ask for
your Cultural Advisor.

 
Thank you!

MAKE YOUR HOME CULTURALLY SAFE
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Cultural Advisor Flyer
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With school holidays fast approaching, Shared Family Care
offer access to Billabong Sanctuary all year round for
Carers and family members.

There is no better way to spend your weekends and school holiday
then enjoying a day at Billabong Sanctuary meeting your favourite
animals in a tropical bushland setting, on the shores of the billabong,
where everyone is guaranteed a rewarding personal experience.

Billabong Sanctuary offer a range of activities for a family fun day,
including shows throughout the day showcasing Australia's unique
animals. Blinky Bill's licensed café offers hot and cold drinks, freshly
made meals and desserts, gluten free options are available too or you
are welcome to pack a picnic and use their free gas BBQ's on site. 

Head over to their website to view opening and closing hours, show
times and what the sanctuary has available. Be mindful COVID-19
restrictions have been put in place to ensure the safety of everyone.
Information regarding COVID-19 can also be found on their website
or contact their friendly staff on (07) 4778 8344.    

BILLABONG SANCTUARY 
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Important update to Carer Connect!
 

In exciting news foster and kinship carers can now take photos of receipts and
submit CRC requests for reimbursement directly to your local CSSC through the

CarerConnect App.
 

Carers using the App wil have noticed a new 'CRC Reimbursement' tab has been
available since February and is there to help you submit CRC applications.

 
The App is available to all carers. Carers not already using the App can register

via: https://carerconnect.communities.qld.gov.au/#/login-or-register 
For carers with frequent CRC, using the App can be a real time saver.

 
Changes to CRC Delegations!

 
At the same time as improving the App, the Department has also introduced new

financial delegations for Business Officers and Senior Business Officers to
support quicker processing of CRC reimbursement under $250.

 
These changes have been developed as a direct result of carer feedback through

Partners in Care forums and should see real time improvements for carer
reimbursements. 
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17 March 2021 - Understanding QCAT & Children Court (9:30am
- 2:00pm) 

28 April 2021 - Family Contact (9:30am - 1:30pm)

26 May 2021 - Standards of Care (9:30am - 12:30pm)

10 June - Achieving Permanency (9:30am - 2:30pm)

Queensland Foster and Kinship Care (QFKC) will be facilitating face-
to-face training now that COVID-19 has calmed down. 
All of the below training programs are open to ALL Foster and
Kinship Carers. (We are yet to confirm the location, details will be
announced once confirmed)

 
Queensland Foster and Kinship Care (QFKC) will facilitate
each training again, either at the end of 2021 or sometime next
year - (Details will be announced once confirmed).
 
If you’re interested in attending any of the training listed
above please discuss with your Case Worker or Yana Bull -
Assessments Officer. 
Please remember if you’re unable to attend the following dates
there will be another chance to participate.
 
For any other questions please do not hesitate to contact
Shared Family Care on 4779 3332.

Queensland Foster and Kinship Care:
Face-to-face training
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Fortnightly Caring Allowance Rates
Schedule 
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Keep active, physical activity is essential for everyone.
Limit the time children spend having screen time.
Foster positive relationships with everyone.
Sleep is an important element in maintaining good mental and
physical wellbeing.
Being resilient is one of the most important qualities to develop
in children.
Gardening helps build strength, improves memory and boosts
your mood.
Friendships are important, friends help children improve their
self-confidence, self-worth and they help increase their sense of
belonging.
Listen to podcasts, this helps children use their imagination and
build pictures in their mind.
Eat healthy meals.
Make children aware you are always there for them.
Provide children with a space of their own.
Talk to children - about the good and bad days.
Bring fun and playfulness into their lives.
Encourage volunteering activities.
Help them relax.
Let them know you're proud of them.
Give your child attention.
PROVIDE A SAFE AND POSITIVE HOME LIFE. 
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CAREGIVER TIP #5
Shared Family Care are going to make it a standing page in the Carer
Connect Newsletter to have a Caregiver Tip. 

Effective Ways to Boost Children’s Wellbeing



POOL SAFETY CERTIFICATES 
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Do you need a Pool Safety Certificate?
Yes, if you care for a child in out-of-home care and the home that
you live in has access to a pool you are required to supply a Pool
Safety Certificate. This is including non-shared pools on private

property of shared pools in unit or apartment complexes.

What is classified as a pool?
A pool is classified as an excavation, structure or vessel that can be
filled with water to a depth of more than 300 millimeters. A pool is
an above or below ground structure for swimming, paddling or any

other human aquatic activity. 

What is a Pool Safety Certificate?
A Pool Safety Certificate is a document that is issued by the law

as an indication that the pool conforms with the safety standard.
A Pool Safety Certificate needs to be supplied if there is a child in
out- of-home care that will be living at the property with a pool.  

Renting a property with a pool?
Owners of rented properties are required to obtain a Pool Safety
Certificate before renting the property and these are valid for two

(2) years from the date of issue for non-shared pools (i.e. a pool on
a private property) or valid for one (1) year for shared pools (i.e.

units or apartment complexes).

If you are unsure weather the house you are looking to move into
already has a Pool Safety Certificate, you can find out via the

Queensland Building and Construction Commission website under
the Pool Register. 

 
https://www.qbcc.qld.gov.au/home-building-owners/pool-
safety/find-pool-safety-inspector-search-property-psi-login
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What is a FAST?
FAST is a team of trained specialist local Foster and Kinship Carers who have
volunteered to provide advice, support and advocate on behalf of other
Foster and Kinship Carers. FAST representatives are attached to one of five
Regions across Queensland. They have the capacity to provide advice,
support and advocacy to all carers in their Region and can also provide face
to face support to carers within proximity or tele link into meetings where
needed. The FAST representative provides a local avenue for Foster and
Kinship Carers to receive advice, support and/or advocacy on individual
matters.

How were the FAST representatives appointed?
Any carer is able to approach QFKC to become a FAST representative.
Interested carers receive an application with a Selection Criteria and a
Position Description. Once the application is received, QFKC seeks feedback
from key stakeholders in the relevant Region. An interview panel than takes
place with the applicant to explore applicant's views on the role, what they
hope to offer and other relevant areas. The applicant is then invited to
attend two days of induction training and then a final recommendation is
made taking into account all of this information to QFKC'S Executive
Director.

What else is offered?
As a FAST representative, you have a great opportunity to network in your
community to build strong and productive working relationships with key
stakeholders. Every year our FAST representatives are provided with
regional FAST training over a 2-day period with workshops and personal
development opportunities.

To learn more about becoming a FAST representative, becoming a carer,
events that are happening, news and/or training, visit www.qfkc.com.au or
speak to someone over the phone on (07) 4779 9513       

 
 

Queensland Foster and Kinship Care
Become a FAST rep



Are you a former foster carer considering returning to caring?

If you are a former foster carer, Queensland Foster and Kinship
Care have streamlined the process to reduce the amount of
time it takes  to begin caring again.

Tailored advice to inform you about changes you need to be
aware of since you stopped being a foster carer will be
provided. It is unlikely you'll have to attend training that you
have previously completed.

Queensland Foster and Kinship Care are seeking foster carers
who are interested in short-term, long-term, short breaks,
emergency or intensive foster care.

While coronavirus has caused some changes, one thing
remains the same - we need foster carers to meet the ongoing
needs of the most vulnerable children in Queensland.

Call Queensland Foster and Kinship care on 1300 550 877 to
find out more.   
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Queensland Foster and Kinship Care
Returning to Foster Caring
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Morehead Meals is the beginning of a multi-levelled social enterprise
connecting our community through affordable, ethical, healthy and
delicious pre-made frozen meals that can be collected directly from
our kitchen in South Townsville or delivered by our to your home or
workplace within 20km of the CBD. By purchasing meals from us you
are directly contributing to a healthier, resilient, and more connected
Townsville.

Althea Projects knows that human connection plays a massive role in
all our lives and through the Morehead Meals program we aim to
connect with some of Townsville's vulnerable population through the
power of good food and conversation when delivering meals. When
you purchase meals wouldn't it be nice to know that you are helping
someone in need? Money from each meal purchase will be reinvested
back into Morehead Meals to assist us to grow the enterprise.

 
www.altheaprojects.org.au

0419 624 267 
meals@altheaprojects.org.au

moreheadmealstsv
46-48 Morehead Street St, South Tsv

MOREHEAD MEALS -  ALTHEA PROJECTS
5 MEALS FOR $25

HOMECOOKED MEALS DELIVERED TO YOU 









 
CARER CATCH UP

 
April 15th, 2021

10:00am-12:00pm
 

HOMEHILL SWIMMING POOL
11TH AVENUE, HOMEHILL

 
 

RSVP LENA: 4779 3332 
OR SONIA: 0406 380 654

 
NOTE: WE WILL PROVIDE DRINKS AND

SNACKS 

BURDEKIN REGION FOSTER & KINSHIP CARERS

CARER CONNECT NEWSLETTER  | ISSUE 20, JANUARY - MARCH



























PARTNERSHIPS AND SUPPORT
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HOPE IN A SUITCASE 
has put together and donated suitcases for children in care 



KIDS CORNER
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On behalf of Althea Projects Shared Family Care,
 

We send our deepest condolences to Judy
Bartholomew's family and friends. 

 
We want to thank you for all your hard work and

dedication.
 

 Thank you for helping children every day.
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Date of Funeral: 08/01/2021
 

GARRARD, Charmaine Theresa
 

Late of Black River. Passed away
peacefully on Wednesday 23rd

December, 2020 at home surrounded by
her Loving Family. Beloved Wife of Darryl
(Joe). Much Loved Mother, Mother-in-Law
and Foster Mother of David and Jo-Ann,
Lee-Ann and Brian, Malissa and Royce,

Amanda and Lee, Daniel, David and
Courtney, Melissa and Nick, Tiffany and

Aaron, Kyria, Davina, and Wilfred.
Cherished Grandma and Adored Great

Grandmother of their Respective
Families. CHARMAINE will be sadly

missed by her Brothers and Sisters and
their Families, their Extended Families

and her many Friends.
 

On behalf of Althea Projects Shared Family Care,
 

We send our deepest condolences to Charmaine Garrard's family
and friends.

 
We want to thank you for all your hard work and dedication.

 
Thank you for helping children every day.

 Aged 71 Years 
“Forever In Our Hearts”

 
 

All Relatives, Friends and
Extended Families are
respectfully invited to

attend a CELEBRATION OF
CHARMAINE’S LIFE at the
Ryan Community Centre,

Morindo Drive Kirwan THIS
FRIDAY 8TH JANUARY, 2021
at 1:30 pm. The Cortege will

then proceed to Belgian
Gardens Cemetery for

Committal and Interment.



 

DEAR CARERS,
 

ON BEHALF OF EVERYONE AT SHARED FAMILY CARE, WE
WOULD LIKE TO THANK YOU FOR ALL YOUR HARD

WORK, SUPPORT AND DEDICATION THROUGHOUT THE
BEGINNING OF 2021. WE WISH YOU A HAPPY EASTER
AND WE HOPE THAT YOU ENJOY THE EASTER BREAK.

 
THE OFFICE WILL BE CLOSED FROM 5PM THURSDAY

APRIL 1ST AND WILL REOPEN 9AM TUESDAY APRIL 6TH.
 

FOR ANYTHING URGENT DURING THIS TIME PLEASE
CONTACT 0418 150 229.
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